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                          7th March 2025 
 
In this week’s Gospel, Jesus shares five parables! Why? Jesus knows that we need help to 
understand the things of Heaven. Children learned that His stories give us clues about how 
to live holy lives and love like God loves. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
“Jesus told his disciples a parable…” 
Luke 6:39 

http://www.st-edmundsrc.suffolk.sch.uk/


 
 

 

Children will understand that: 
• Jesus used parables to help explain holy things. 
• Jesus’ parables show us how to live and love others the way God wants us to. 
• In Jesus’ parables we look beyond the surface, to see the special meaning. 
Thank you to all the parents who have responded to our Catholic Life and Religious 
Education survey. Please if you haven’t already responded take a look before Friday 14th 
March. It will be useful for us to review and think about areas we need to develop going 
forward.  
You said, we did – so far some of the responses have highlighted that perhaps you are not 
as aware of the RE curriculum content as you would like to be. If you look on the websites 
now under Religious Education you will see the outline of the new RE Directory plans across 
the year groups. You can also see our annual plan of provision for prayer and liturgy.  
It was also raised that perhaps some parents were not aware of when they can join in with 
prayer and liturgy. May I remind you that you will receive invites to your child’s class ‘stay 
and pray’ sessions. These were held in Autumn term and the next ones will be in summer 
term. We also have school Masses which you are welcome to come along to, liturgical 
events such as the Lent Prayer Stations, the crowning of Mary in May and celebration 
assemblies for example. If any parent feels they would like to lead a Rosary group or prayer 
group in school we would welcome the support with this. At St Edmund’s we are looking for 
a practising Catholic to run our Mini Vinnie group, so again if you have some spare time 
each week, we would welcome you coming in to school to lead this.  
One other point raised was that it would be nice for parish priest to visit school more. We 
would also welcome that too, 
however, we know that Father 
Simon is now overseeing 4 Churches 
and are mindful that his time is 
precious. He does however come in 
to school to support with Key Stage 
2 reconciliation services. Which we 
are most grateful for. 
 
We have now set up our prayer 
spaces in school for Lent in both the 
classrooms and in our communal 
areas. We begin to centre ourselves 
in preparation for Easter. Lent – is a 
time of preparation. At the start of 
his three-year public ministry, Jesus 
was baptised by John the Baptist in 
the River Jordan.  



 
 

 

Immediately afterwards he went into the desert of Judea, where he remained for forty 
days, not eating or drinking at all (‘fasting’). He needed to be quiet, to be alone and to pray 
at the start of the work that God had sent him to earth to do. There in the desert he was 
tempted to use his supernatural powers to win people to follow him; he was tempted to do 
things the easy way and not God’s way, but he did not acquiesce. 
Lent lasts for six weeks and is the 40 days before Easter in the Christian calendar (not 
including Sundays!). It is a time of disciplined preparation for the great festival of Easter—a 
time for getting spiritually fit. It is a time to stop and take stock of life and to make 
resolutions to do better in future. Many Christians try to do something special during Lent. 
This might be something extra like reading a thoughtful book about the Christian faith, 
spending more time in prayer, or it might be giving something up (cakes or chocolate, for 
example) as an act of self-denial and discipline, and giving the money saved to a charity. 
 
Some ideas of what you can do as a family in Lent are: 
• Offer prayers for specific people and intentions. Light a candle each time you pray to 
help you focus.  
• Give each person in the family their own jar placed in a conspicuous location. For 
every good deed or sacrifice made, you get to put a bean in the jar. For Easter, switch out 
the beans for jelly beans to show everyone how sweet their sacrifices have become in the 
eyes of God. 
• Ask each family member to fill a bag of personal belongings to give away to those in 
need. After the bags are filled, pile everyone in the car or on the bus and deliver the goods 
in person to charity to be shared with others. On the way, take the opportunity to talk to 
your children about how these donations might help those in need, ask them questions 
about how they think these donations will help others, what it might feel like to be in need 
and why God wants us to help. 
• Try giving up something as a family. Have everyone sit around the table and decide 
what that might be. Maybe it’s sugary drinks or perhaps going out to eat at restaurants. But 
whatever it is, decide together and stick to it. Remind one another of the family 
commitment and encourage each other to keep going. Adults and children alike benefit 
spiritually and otherwise by loosening the bonds that tie us to earthly desires. 
 
I hope you have a wonderful weekend and enjoy the sunshine.  
Mrs Barlow 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

Attendance Matters 
 
This week we have a goal of 95%. 
Again there has been a lot of 
illness in both schools (pupils and 
staff), but it is good to see that 
term time holiday requests are 
minimising and you are doing all 
you can to make sure your child is 
in school. Well done. 

 
Parents Evenings – 17th and 18th March  
Appointments have now been booked for all pupils.  
A small number of appointments have been made on alternate dates.  
Please contact the school office if you cannot make your appointment and need to 
rearrange.   
 
 
Forest School dates       
13th March – Year R and 1  
Forest School will then return in the 
Summer term from 1st May 
 
 
Clubs  
Monday – KS1 Tag Rugby              
Tuesday – Whole school Earthwake (currently full) 
Wednesday – KS2 Tag Rugby              
Friday – KS2 Community Football 
 

Year 
Group 

St Benet’s St 
Edmund’s 

R 93% 93% 

1 89% 98% 

2 93% 96% 

3 90% 96% 

4 96% 95% 

5 85% 96% 

6 90% 89% 



 
 

 

This week we all enjoyed wearing our pyjamas to school for World Book Day  



 
 

 

 

Heart of Gold 
 

 

This week the Heart of Gold for the value of Hope goes 

to Asher.  Asher demonstrates positive behaviours 

towards his work, showing resilience in the face of 

challenges.  He is persistent and positive and wants to 

take every opportunity to learn.  Well done Asher. 

 

This week in Rowan class the Heart of Gold for Hope 

goes to Connor. 

Recently Connor 

has been finding 

certain 

situations 

challenging and 

they have been 

out of his control. Although he was frustrated by the 

situation he did not give up hope and having that 

hope has 

resulted in a 

positive 

outcome for 

the situation. 

Well done Connor! 

 

This week's Heart of Gold in Oak class goes to Jak.  He 

has had to really believe in himself this week and has 

achieved so much because of this. He has coped so 

well with the challenges maths presented and 

overcame them with his positivity, hope and faith in 

himself.  We are so proud of you Jak. 


